




























Futures Treasury Pie 
Year ended 31 March 2023 

Independent auditor's report to the members of Futures Treasury PLC  

Opinion on the financial statements 

In our opinion: 

• the financial statements give a true and fair view of the state of the Company's affairs as at
31 March 2023 and of its profit for the year then ended;

• the financial statements have been properly prepared in accordance with United Kingdom
Generally Accepted Accounting Practice; and

• the financial statements have been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the
Companies Act 2006.

We have audited the financial statements of Futures Treasury Pie for the year ended 31 March 

2023, which comprise the Statement of comprehensive income, Statement of changes in equity, 

Statement of financial position and notes to the financial statements, including a summary of 

significant accounting policies. The financial reporting framework that has been applied in their 

preparation is applicable law and United Kingdom Accounting Standards, including Financial 

Reporting Standard 102 The Financial Reporting Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of 

Ireland (United Kingdom Generally Accepted Accounting Practice). 

Basis for opinion 

We conducted our audit in accordance with International Standards on Auditing (UK) (ISAs (UK)) 

and applicable law. Our responsibilities under those standards are further described in the 

Auditor's responsibilities for the audit of the financial statements section of our report. We believe 

that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our 

opinion. Our audit opinion is consistent with the additional report to the Group Audit & Risk 

Committee. 

Independence 

Following the recommendation of the Group Audit & Risk Committee, we were appointed by the 

Group Board to audit the financial statements for the year ended 31 March 2019 and subsequent 

financial periods. The period of total uninterrupted engagement including retenders and 

reappointments is 5 years, covering the years ended 31 March 2019 to 31 March 2023. 

We remain independent of the Company in accordance with the ethical requirements that are 

relevant to our audit of the financial statements in the UK, including the FRC's Ethical Standard as 

applied to listed public interest entities, and we have fulfilled our other ethical responsibilities in 

accordance with these requirements. The non-audit services prohibited by that standard were not 

provided to the Company. 

Conclusions relating to going concern 

In auditing the financial statements, we have concluded that the Directors' use of the going 

concern basis of accounting in the preparation of the financial statements is appropriate. Our 

evaluation of the Directors' assessment of the Company's ability to continue to adopt the going 

concern basis of accounting included: 

• We obtained the Directors' going concern assessment which includes assessment of the
recoverability of funds on lent to the parent. As such, our work has focussed on the parent
and group business plans that underpin the Directors' assessment.

• We considered the appropriateness of management's forecasts by reviewing and
assessing assumptions applied by management, assessing historical forecasting
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